
 

AbbyPD investigating suspicious incident on Mouat Drive  

 

Abbotsford Police Youth officers are investigating a suspicious incident that occurred 

today, Friday, May 7th, at 10:22 am on Mouat Drive.   

 

A 14-year-old high school student was waiting to be picked up when a vehicle pulled up 

to her, and the male driver stated, “your mom sent me. I am here to pick you up”.  The 

student knew this was not true, turned, and walked away.  

 

The driver parked nearby for a short time and then left, driving eastbound on Mouat 

Drive.   

 

The suspect is described as a South Asian male in his 40’s to 50s, short dark hair gelled 

back (with some grey), receding hairline, a round face with some wrinkles, and no facial 

hair (no clothing description available). The victim advised that he spoke with an accent 

and had poor English. The vehicle is described as a grey, four-door, sedan-type vehicle.  

There is an “N” on the back beside the license plate (photo attached). 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

If you were in the area and witnessed this incident, recognize the vehicle, or have CCTV 

footage or dashcam footage, please contact the Abbotsford Police department at 604-

859-5225, text the department at 22973 (abbypd). 
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Sgt Judy Bird 

Abbotsford Police Media Relations Officer 
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